

# **Belgrave St Bartholomew's Academy**

**June Newsletter 2017** 

### The final Half-term

We are now in the final half term of the school year and time is flying by – we still expect good learning, good attendance and good behaviour right up until the end of the year. There are still seven more weeks of teaching and learning time left to improve, or add to, the skills and knowledge developed so far this year.

### **Ofsted Celebrations**

We have asked each year group to come up with suggestions from the children so that we can reward all the children for their contribution to our recent Outstanding Ofsted inspection. We are in the process of arranging these rewards which include a visit to the Wacky Warehouse, a water fight and ice creams, and a McDonald's meal in the park!

## **Breakfast Club**

We are trialing a breakfast club for the next couple of weeks. The doors will open for children at 8.20am to go to the hall and enjoy toast and a drink before going on to their class as school starts. The children will be able to have a slice of toast with butter and a drink of juice or milk for 20p a day or £1 for the week. The breakfast club is available for children from Reception to Year 6. It will run daily and if the club proves successful, we will look to continue it in the new school year.

## **General Election – Thursday 8th June**

School will be closed for pupils on this day as the main school hall will be used for voting.



# **Parking on Belgrave Road**

We are working with the Council to complete a street audit to see if there are any additional measures we can take on Belgrave Road to make it safer for children and parents. The greenway gate will remain shut until we have the outcome of the street audit and know if there are any additional measures that can be installed.



- Wednesday 21st June Foundation Stage sports day Parents are invited to watch and join in!
- Thursday 22nd June Key Stage 2 Fun sports day events just children
- Friday 23rd June competitive sports day Year 1- 6 –Parents are invited to watch and join in!



### Musical evenings

We will be holding a Key Stage 2 musical evening in school to showcase the children's talents on Wednesday 28th June at 6.30 pm.

## **Summer Fayre – Tuesday 18th July**

Our Summer Fayre is taking place on Tuesday 18th July starting at 3.00 pm.

#### HAIR CUTS



Just a reminder that haircuts containing tramlines are not appropriate for school and we expect parents to refrain from allowing these hair cuts in term time.

Summer uniform – as the weather starts to get warmer (HOPEFULLY!) can we remind parents of the summer uniform. Girls can wear a gold/yellow summer dress. Children need to wear their school ties every day. Children are not allowed to wear trainers, open-toed sandals or boots. It is also advisable for children to bring a summer cap with them to wear on hot days.

# **Dates for the Diary**

- Thursday 8th June School closed for General election
- Wednesday 28th June Key Stage 2 musical evening at 6.30 pm
- 12/7/17 Year 6 show 1.30 pm
- 13/7/17 Year 6 show 7 pm
- 14/7/17 Annual Reports to parents
- 14/7/17– Y6 Prom
- 17/7/17 Parents evening school closes at 2 pm
- 18/7/17 Summer Fayre 3 pm onwardssr
- 21/7/17-Leavers service am
- 21/7/17 School closes at 2pm

Children return to school on Wednesday 6th September 2017.